

Welcome to the 2025 Oregon Airstream Club Rally Handbook

We hope the OAC rally handbook is a useful resource as you plan for the 2025 camping season. This year we are making the handbook available in two formats, as a printed booklet mailed to all members home address and new this year published online as an interactive, and downloadable PDF. The online version will be updated

throughout the year as rally details are finalized and new rallies are added.

OAC rallies are spread across the state of Oregon and will also include several rallies that will be held in Washington. We've found new places to rally where we've never explored before and there are rally locations that are favorites that we enjoy year after year. Some rallies are longer, while others are during the week or an extended weekend. There are a few back-to-back rallies, so you can attend multiples and camp longer. And there are also rallies that overlap, this is due to of the size of our vibrant club and engaged membership.

We have included at RV resorts with full hookups and other amenities to enjoy; cozy camping at state and county parks; and boondocking rallies where we rough it...just a little.

We think there is something for everyone and hope that you enjoy perusing what we have planned for 2025.

1

Table of Contents

Registration and Payment	4
Cancellation Policy	6
Meals and Food	-
Rally Host Contact Information	9 - 12
Rally List in order by date:	
Leak Test Rally	13
 Spring Fling at Newport Marina Rally 	14
Sea Perch Rally #1	15
■ Belknap Hot Springs Rally	16
Bay Point Landing Rally	
 Umpqua Wine Boondocking GC Rally 	18
 NK 'MIP Okanagan Rally 	19
 Maryhill GC Rally 	20
 Olde Stone Village Wine Tasting Rally 	/2 <u>′</u>
Camp & Learn Rally	22
 Howard Prairie Lake Rally 	2
 Ashland Rally 	
■ Riffe Lake Rally	25
Sea & Sand Rally	26
 Sandcastle Rally 	27
Family Fun Rally	
Friends Rally	29
Elk Meadows Rally	
 Beach Quilt Retreat Rally 	
 Richardson County Park Rally 	
 Seafood Rally 	
Into the Woods Rally	
Crater Lake Rally	
 Let's Go to The Movies Rally 	
■ Go Fly a Kite Rally	
 2024 International Rally 	
 Pelton Park Rally 	39

•	Wooden Boat Festival Rally	40
•	Pendleton Roundup (ACI National)	41
	Cascade Locks Rally	42
•	Beach Cottage Tour Rally	43
•	Joint OR/WA Bend OR Rally	44
•	River Bend County Park GC Rally	45
•	McMinnville Airshow Rally	46
•	Alpenfest Rally	47
•	ELKAMP Rally	48
•	Fall Festival Rally	49
•	Dungeness Crab & Seafood Rally	50
•	Harvest Bounty Installation Rally	51
•	Sea Perch Rally #2	52
	Friendsgiving Rally	53

Registration

Rally registration will take place online via the Oregon Airstream Club website starting in January. Members will be emailed in advance with date and time details on when 2025 rally general registrations will open.

A 3-day registration process will be used.

- Day-1: hosts/co-hosts will register for their own rallies
- Day-2: hosts/co-hosts will register for a "thank you" rally
- Day-3: general registration begins

Complete registration schedules and instructions will be sent by email several days in advance.

To register online go to:

- https://airstreamclub.org/oregon
- Scroll down and click on orange "Oregon Airstream Club Events" button
- Rallies will be displayed in date order
- Click on any rally to view event web page
- When registration is open a "Register Online Here" button will appear
- Complete the online registration form including type of payment. You'll have the option to pay by credit card (via PayPal) or by check.

<u>PayPal is the preferred payment method</u>. A PayPal account is not required. If you pay for your registrations by check, please mail it directly to the OAC treasurers, Robert Kraft and Sandra Johnson (email <u>randsoac@gmail.com</u> for their address), <u>not the rally host</u>. After you register online, you will be able to pay for

multiple rallies with one check. Enclose a note with your check detailing your rally registrations.

We will have a few rallies that will be confirmed and booked after the printed version of the rally handbook is distributed. These rallies will be added to the online version of the Rally Handbook and to the website for registration. The same three-day rally registration process will be used. Members will be emailed in advance with date and time details on when these additional rally registrations will open.

Some rallies are very popular and fill quickly so don't delay. If the rally you want is full, immediately contact the host and ask to be placed on the waitlist. Very often people on the waitlist secure spots as cancellations occur, so don't be discouraged. We have provided the phone number and email of each rally host. Also, feel free to reach out to them with questions or concerns regarding their rally.

Cancellation Policy

We get it, life happens, and things come up. For simplicity, here is the OAC rally cancellation policy.

If you cancel your registration for a rally site for any reason and your cancellation causes the OAC to incur any cost (full or partial), you will be responsible for paying that cost.

If you cancel your registration for a group camp (GC) rally, you will not receive a refund <u>unless someone</u> takes your spot from the host's waitlist. These group camp type rallies are clearly noted in the rally handbook and on the registration page with a "GC" included in the rally name.

All refunds are subject to rally venue cancellation policies, associated administrative fees, and a \$5 OAC cancellation fee. These costs will not exceed your initial payment amount. Our treasurer will be in contact with you regarding any refund.

Each rally host knows the specific cancellation policy for each rally venue, and they will coordinate with our rally coordinator and treasurer to assist you in the event you need to cancel.

If you need to cancel, please do so as soon as possible so the rally host can work with those on the waitlist to fill your spot. Please don't give your rally spot to someone else on your own, as there are other members on the waitlist with priority for registering for that rally and the rally host will coordinate.

Meals and Food

We've learned a lot having lived through a global pandemic. How we approach meals and food at rallies

has changed as a result. **Hosted meals are completely optional.**

The type and number of meals, if any, to be made available is decided by the rally host. Each host will decide on meals and prices for their meals. **Meal costs are not included in your rally registration fees.** Most often, hosts decide any rally meal plan closer to the rally date and you will hear from them directly with that information.

Participation in meals is completely optional and any meal cost will be defined by the rally host. If you participate in any meals offered by your host, you will need to pay your host directly while at the rally.

8

Rally Host Contact Information

Jim & Mary Kay Bash, 541-990-7178, bashjl@comcast.net

Mark Babcock & Jana Betcher, 559-801-1433, markbabcock21@icloud.com

Craig & Debra Brown, 360-870-2911, trimix1460@gmail.com

Mike & Nancy Burnett, 425-578-4011, jaembe123@comcast.net

Rachel Brown & Michael Szwaya, 503-703-3806, rachelbrownie7@gmail.com

Rachel Collins & Chuck Goss, 541-419-5181, rcollins.oac@gmail.com

Jay & Judy Conroy, 541-912-4380, Judy.jay.conroy@gmail.com

David & Linda Craig, 541-520-6674, videopipe@comcast.net

Gary & Barbara Crumley, 925-785-7205, doctorcrums@gmail.com

Steve Cunningham & Gayle McConnell, 831-235-8925, gayle@lutink.com

Matt & Lise Driggers, 360-718-.1580, lise.driggers@gmail.com

Gary & Karen Ferguson, 541-292-4656, ftroup@billterpening.net

Kathy & David Geese, 206-390-6794, kathygeese@gmail.com

Dan & Micki Goldstein, 503-515-1163, dan-micki@comcast.net

Dave & Debbie Hagen, 360-509-8061, beachagates@msn.com

Bob & Sherry Hazleton, 503-559-0971, bobhazleton@comcast.net

Mike & Jonalyn Horsfall, 503-880-5289, Horsfall5@comcast.net

John & Laura Jacobsen, 541-842-0361 jacob47@peak.org

Gary & Nancy Kneisel, 541-224-4024, garykneisel@gmail.com

Scott & Cheri Lewis, 541-625-4545, weatherbroker@gmail.com

Tim & Susan McPhee, 503-349-2498, susanmcphee@comcast.net

Fabian & Danielle Mills, 503-998-5068, fabianmills@gmail.com

Rae & "Moss" Mossman, 503-791-5379, janetmossman@hotmail.com

Dennis & Pamela Pall, 805-235-2809, pamsbeach@yahoo.com

Richard Moore & Susie Peterson, 971-400-1402, rmoore7167@gmail.com / sus.peterson@yahoo.com

Steve & Shannon Planchon, 503 467-8699, scplanchon@gmail.com

David & Susan Reed, 206-915-3830, dprvashon@comcast.net

Stacey Rovinelli & Amy D'Abbraccio, 954-599-3309, icuffm@att.net/amyd74@att.net

Janet Schober, 503-803-7080, janetschober@comcast.net

Stephanie Schoap & David Hackleman, 503-349-0524, stephhackle52@gmail.com

Brian & Judy Smith, 503-244-5509, brian.smith.6@gmail.com

Florence Tramoni, 206-817-4212, florenceftramoni@gmail.com

George & Christine Tucker, 817-917-4646, 767george@gmail.com

Chris Wagner & Susannah Lints, 360-921-3202, cactusw@msn.com

Wendy Ware & Dan Gleason, 971-219-2167, wenware@gmail.com

Charlie & Sharon Wieder, private phone #, char.shar.wieder@me.com

Leak Test Rally

	<u>, </u>		
When:	Arrive: Thursday, January 23		
	Depart: Sunday, January 26		
Where:	Cannon Beach RV Resort		
	340 Elk Creek Road,		
	Cannon Beach, OR 97110		
	https://cbrvresort.com/		
Sites:	12 Full Hookup Sites		
Cost:	\$165		
Hosts	Micki & Dan Goldstein and Don &		
	Michelle Paris		
Description:	Oregon Coast, and there is a lot to see and do at this rally! Cannon Beach is on a beautiful stretch of the coast that's prime for walking on the beach where the puffins and tidepools of Haystack Rock are fascinating. The town of Cannon Beach is charming and has many shops, galleries, and restaurants to explore. Nearby Ecola State Park offers hiking, views, and the secluded Indian Beach. We'll be camping at		
	Cannon Beach RV Resort, which is a short walk from town and the beach. This will be a casual rally with Happy Hours, potlucks, and campfires.		

Spring Fling at Newport Rally

When:	Arrive: Thursday, April 17
	Depart: Sunday April 20
Where:	2120 SE Marine Science Dr,
	Newport, OR 97365
	www.portofnewport.com
Sites:	15 FHU Sites
Cost:	\$254
Hosts:	Jim & Mary Kay Bash and Jay &
	Cindy Muir
Rally	Please join us in Newport Oregon
Description:	for the Spring Fling 2025 Rally. We
	have secured 15 full hookup sites at
	the Newport Marina and RV Park,
	located on Yaquina Bay. The park is
	located within walking distance of
	attractions like the Oregon Coast
	Aquarium, The Rogue Ales Brewery
	and Distillery, and the Hatfield
	Marine Science Center. A short drive
	away is the Newport waterfront
	area which offers restaurants and
	shops. A little further down the road
	is the Yaquina Head Natural Area.
	This BLM Park offers tide pools, an
	interpretive area, and access to the
	'
	Yaquina Head Lighthouse.

Sea Perch Rally #1

e: Thursday, April 24 rt: Sunday, April 27 rerch RV Resort 0 Highway 101 South ats, OR 97498 ://www.seaperchrvresort.com/ Ill Hookup Sites ean Front \$470; 3 Ocean View \$365 is & Pam Pall and Dan & Micki stein erch is one of the OAC members' te locations. Sandwiched between
rerch RV Resort O Highway 101 South ats, OR 97498 ://www.seaperchrvresort.com/ Ill Hookup Sites ean Front \$470; 3 Ocean View \$365 is & Pam Pall and Dan & Micki stein erch is one of the OAC members' te locations. Sandwiched between
O Highway 101 South ats, OR 97498 :://www.seaperchrvresort.com/ Ill Hookup Sites ean Front \$470; 3 Ocean View \$365 is & Pam Pall and Dan & Micki stein erch is one of the OAC members' te locations. Sandwiched between
ats, OR 97498 ://www.seaperchrvresort.com/ Ill Hookup Sites ean Front \$470; 3 Ocean View \$365 is & Pam Pall and Dan & Micki stein erch is one of the OAC members' te locations. Sandwiched between
://www.seaperchrvresort.com/ Ill Hookup Sites ean Front \$470; 3 Ocean View \$365 is & Pam Pall and Dan & Micki stein erch is one of the OAC members' te locations. Sandwiched between
Ill Hookup Sites ean Front \$470; 3 Ocean View \$365 is & Pam Pall and Dan & Micki stein erch is one of the OAC members' te locations. Sandwiched between
ean Front \$470; 3 Ocean View \$365 is & Pam Pall and Dan & Micki stein erch is one of the OAC members' te locations. Sandwiched between
is & Pam Pall and Dan & Micki stein erch is one of the OAC members' te locations. Sandwiched between
erch is one of the OAC members' te locations. Sandwiched between
erch is one of the OAC members' te locations. Sandwiched between
te locations. Sandwiched between
cort and Waldport along Highway 101. Sing Horn, Cape Perpetua, and Devil's are all close by. At the campground, set spectacular sunsets, miles of ble beach, pounding surf 24/7, agateing, and roaring beach fires. Close by, llage of Yachats offers the beginning of mous 804 walking and biking trail ving the coast for seven miles. Deer-favorite restaurants including the sea Fish House (owned by a localing boat owner), and several charming bing boutiques. With the Sea Perchellubhouse for social hour, potlucks, ames, this small rally is one that is fun rishine!

Belknap Hot Springs GC Rally

When:	Arrive: Thursday, April 24
	Depart: Sunday April 27
Where:	59296 N Belknap Springs Rd, McKenzie Bridge, OR 97413 https://www.belknaphotsprings.com/
Sites:	2 FHU Sites and 8 W/E Sites
Cost:	FHU - \$176; W/E \$160
Hosts:	Scott & Cheri Lewis
Rally Description:	Belknap is a private resort with two outdoor hot-spring-fed swimming pools, beautifully manicured grounds, indoor and outdoor gathering spaces, lots of trees and creative sculptures, and all of this along the clear McKenzie River. An alternate name might be 'the Waterfall Rally' since there are multiple waterfalls nearby, including the astonishingly picturesque Tamolitch Falls, aka 'Blue Pool.' For those wanting an even more natural experience, Terwilliger Hot Springs at Cougar Reservoir is a short drive away. This is Scott and Cherie Lewis' first time hosting a rally so bring your onesies, wine, flamingoes, and lots of laughter!

Bay Point Landing Rally

When:	Arrive: Thursday, May 1
	Depart: Sunday, May 4
Where:	Bay Point Landing
	92443 Cape Arago HWY
	Coos Bay, OR 97420
	https://baypointlanding.com/
Sites:	18 Full Hookup Sites
Cost:	(12) Bayside B/I - \$207; (4) Timberline
	B/I - \$172; (2) Seabreeze P/T - \$198
Hosts:	Fabian & Danielle Mills
Rally	Bay Point Landing is a popular, modern
Description:	RV park located on the Southern
	Oregon Coast close to Oregon's most
	scenic and wild landscapes. Sandy
	beaches, rugged coastlines, temperate
	rainforests, and natural dunes- a Spring
	getaway with so much to offer.
	You'll love Bay Point's amenities;
	general store, indoor heated saltwater
	pool, meeting pavilion and communal
	fire pit, a great place to see stunning
	sunsets.
	Come meet old and new friends with a
	welcome Happy Hour on Thursday
	along with communal meals by the
	fireplace in the pavilion.

Umpqua Wine Boondocking GC Rally

	<u> </u>
When:	Arrive: Thursday, May 8
	Depart: Sunday, May 11
Where:	885 Melqua Rd, Roseburg, OR 97471
	https://melrosevineyards.com/
Sites:	15 Boondocking sites on winery
	property
Cost:	\$50
Hosts:	Steve Cunningham & Gail McConnell
	and Tom Garcia & Katherine Howells
Rally	The Melrose Estate Winery is a lovely
Description:	winery in the heart of the breathtaking
	Umpqua Valley with boondock camping
	on the property adjacent to the tasting
	room. Other activities may include a
	group dinner and visits to other local
	wineries. More information will be
	provided at a later date.

NK 'MIP Okanagan Rally

When:	Arrive: Thursday, May 8
	Depart: Sunday, May 11
Where:	NK' MIP (ink-a-meep) Campground and
	RV Resort
	8000 – 45th Street, Osoyoos, BC Canada
	https://campingosoyoos.com
Sites:	20 Full Hookup Sites
Cost:	\$185 USD
Hosts:	Charlie & Sharon Wieder
Rally	Just north across the US border, come
Description:	and feel the real warmth of the South
	Okanagan in British Columbia. Perfectly
	situated on the shores of Osoyoos Lake,
	at the edge of the Sonora Desert, and
	tucked between lush working vineyards.
	Explore world-class outdoors, wineries,
	family attractions and cultural
	experiences enjoy an RV park that feels
	more like a full-service resort.
	more like a rail service resort.
	Note: You may be crossing an
	international border to attend this rally.
	Check the border crossing requirements
	for both countries and make sure that
	your documents are up to date.
L	<u> </u>

Maryhill GC Rally

	-
When:	Arrive: Thursday, May 15
	Depart: Sunday, May 18
Where:	Maryhill State Park
	50 US-97
	Goldendale, WA 98620
	https://www.parks.wa.gov/543/
	<u>Maryhill</u>
Group Sites:	16 Sites with shared water and power;
	no sewer.
Cost:	\$30
Hosts:	Tim & Susan McPhee and David & Linda
	Doughty
Rally	Maryhill State Park has become a
Description:	favorite of the Oregon Airstream Club.
	Whether you are an outdoor
	adventurer, wine or cultural enthusiast,
	Maryhill has something for you.
	Less than 25 miles from the park, you
	can check out the Goldendale
	Observatory, a full-scale replica of
	Stonehenge, and fill your glass with
	world-class wines at the nearby
	wineries.

Olde Stone Village Wine Tasting Rally

	•
When:	Arrive: Thursday, May 22
	Depart: Sunday, May 25
Where:	Olde Stone Village
	4155 NE Three Mile Lane
	McMinnville, OR 97128
	https://www.oldestonevillage.com/
Sites:	20 Full Hookup Sites
Cost:	14 P/T - \$210; 6 B/I - \$201
Hosts:	Janet Schober
Rally	May is Oregon Wine Month and this
Description:	rally will take advantage of all that
	McMinnville has to offer! The RV
	resort is next door to the Evergreen
	Aviation and Space Museum and about
	3.5 miles from downtown McMinnville.
	McMinnville has a vibrant 'main street'
	 NE 3rd Street filled with shops,
	restaurants, galleries, and wine tasting
	rooms. There are also many wineries
	located within a 5-mile radius in the
	McMinnville, Dundee, Yamhill-Carlton
	and Eola-Amity Hills AVAs. Evening
	social hours will include wine tasting
	with a charcuterie/ crudité boards and
	potluck dinners.

"Camp and Learn" Rally

When:	Arrive: Thursday, May 29
	Depart: Sunday, June 1
Where:	Casey's Riverside RV Park
	46443 Westfir Rd
	Westfir, OR 97492
	https://caseysrvpark.com/
Sites:	20 Full Hookup Sites (9 B/I; 11 P/T)
Cost:	B/I - \$186; P/T - \$212
Hosts:	Rachel Collins & Chuck Goss and Janet
	Schober
Rally	Welcome to the "Camp and Learn"
Description:	Rally!!! This rally is designed to help all
	our new (and seasoned) Airstream
	members become more familiar with
	their trailer and with travelling. We will
	have numerous round table discussions
	covering almost every topic you can
	possibly think of - inside and outside
	trailer maintenance, storage and
	organizing, cooking while on the
	roadand if we don't cover what you
	want to know, just ask us!!!! Casey's is
	one of the Club's most favorite
	campgrounds - beautiful location, great
	sites with full hookups. And the best
	part of all of this is the getting together
	and making new friends in our
	Airstream Community!!!

Howard Prairie Lake Rally

When:	Arrive: Thursday, June 5
	Depart: Sunday, June 8
Where:	Howard Prairie Lake Resort
	3249 Hyatt Prairie Rd,
	Ashland, OR 97520
	Howard Prairie Resort Campground
	(oregonsbestcamping.com)
Sites:	12 Full Hookup Sites
Cost:	\$136
Hosts:	Mike & Jonalyn Horsfall and Mike &
	Katharina "Kat" Wiest
Rally	The Howard Prairie Resort is 155
Description:	beautiful acres, including 1.63 miles of
	lake frontage and breathtaking views of
	Mt. McLoughlin. The lake waters are
	teeming with both trout and bass and
	have some of the best fishing in
	Southern Oregon.
	This campground offers everything you
	might need, including a store, a
	restaurant, laundry facilities, and a full-
	service boat marina.

Ashland Rally

VA /I	Three entions see sest for detail
When:	Three options, see cost for detail
Where:	Emigrant Lake State Park
	5505 OR-66
	Ashland, OR 97520
	https://www.jacksoncountyor.gov
	/departments/parks/camping/
	emigrant_lake/index.php
Sites:	12 Full Hookup Sites
Cost:	1. 7 nights, Monday-Monday - \$327
	(June 9-15, departing 6/16)
	2. 4 nights, Monday-Thursday - \$200
	(June 9-12, departing 6/13)
	3. 3 nights, Friday–Monday - \$160
	(June 13–15, departing 6/16)
Hosts:	Wendy Ware & Dan Gleason and
	Brooke Woodruff & Kathleen O'Reilly
Rally	Come enjoy all the great opportunities
Description:	around Ashland. There are plenty of
Description.	activities to enjoy in the area: boating,
	bicycling, hiking, many great wineries,
	terrific brew pubs, and restaurants.
	Ashland is home to world-class theater.
	You may obtain tickets and information
	for the Shakespeare Festival at
	OSFashland.org. The Cabaret theater at
	tps://oregoncabaret.com. Britt Music
	Festival at https://www.brittfest.org.
	Purchase tickets as soon as possible for
	best seating. If you become an OSF
	member, tickets can be exchanged
	easily, and you get a significant
	discount. Request that your tickets be
	held in "will call".

Riffe Lake GC Rally

When:	Arrive: Thursday, June 12
	Depart: Sunday, June 15
Where:	Taidnapam Campground (Tacoma
	Power Park),
	117 Cayuse Ln, Glenoma, WA 98336
Sites:	Group Site G1 – (18) FHU Sites; (4) W/E
	Sites
Cost:	18 - FHU - \$135; 4 - W/E - \$125
Hosts:	Dave & Debbie Hagen and Gail Clark &
	Janet Humphrey
Rally	Taidnapam campground is located along
Description:	the banks of Riffe Lake in Lewis County.
	You can enjoy a day of kayaking, canoeing,
	swimming, boating or fishing.
	Riffe Lake offers beautiful coves to relax
	and swim in, waterfalls, and several miles
	of hiking trails. She also offers pristine
	fishing for anyone who wants to throw in a
	line. Rainbow and Cutthroat trout, Brown
	Bullheads, Smallmouth bass, and Chinook
	salmon are just a few that are swimming in
	her waters.
	NA/In an analysis in the second secon
	When you come back to your campsite you can spend the evening at your campfire
	making memories with friends, new and
	old.

Sea and Sand Rally

When:	Arrive: Thursday, June 19
	Depart: Sunday, June 22
Where:	Sea & Sand RV Park
	4985 N Highway 101, Depot Bay, OR
	97341
	https://seaandsandrvpark.com
Sites:	8 FHU Sites
Cost:	\$331
Hosts:	Rachel Brown & Michael Szwaya
Rally	Sea & Sand RV Park is an OAC
Description:	favorite. It is conveniently located on Highway 101 just three miles north of Depoe Bay on the central Oregon coastline and eight miles south of Lincoln City. There are spectacular beach and ocean views from our terraced ocean RV sites, as well as beautiful and cozy forested campground sites, all with easy beach access.

Sandcastle Rally

When:	Arrive: Thursday, June 19
	Depart: Sunday, June 22
Where:	Cannon Beach RV Resort
	340 Elk Creek Rd
	Cannon Beach, OR 97110
	https://cbrvresort.com
Sites:	20 Full Hookup Sites (6 P/T; 14 B/I)
Cost:	\$264
Hosts:	Matt & Lise Driggers and Scott Lewis
Rally	Experience the beauty of Cannon
Description:	Beach in this charming village by the
	sea. One of the Northwest's top art
	towns, where every day is an art walk.
	Beautiful beaches, stunning coastline
	viewpoints. We will enjoy the magic of
	Cannon Beach by participating (for all
	those interested) in the 61st Annual
	Sandcastle Contest on Saturday. Events
	all weekend long including bonfires,
	music and smore's. This is an excellent
	opportunity to experience this
	picturesque beach town.

Family Fun Rally

	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
When:	Arrive: Thursday, June 26
	Depart: Sunday, June 29
Where:	Old Stone Village RV Resort,
	4155 NE Three Mile Ln, McMinnville,
	OR 97128
Sites:	10 FHU Sites
Cost:	\$215
Hosts:	Stephanie Schoap/David Hackleman
Rally Description:	Join us for a fun filled time in the outdoors in a family fun setting! Just 34 miles west of Portland, Old Stone RV Resort is a five-star RV resort with unique amenities. Set just outside to the east of McMinnville, Oregon, there are boundless activities for families. Within walking distance via a path from the RV park is the Evergreen Aviation and Space Museum and a water park. Links - to Evergreen Aviation and Space museum https://www.evergreenmuseum.org , and Wings and Waves Water Park https://www.wingsandwaveswaterpark.com McMinnville is a hub for lovers of outdoor recreation, especially cycling. Take your bike for a spin on over 100 miles of wine country routes. https://visitmcminnville.com/activities/?categories=bike-routes&sort=title-asc All sites feature level concrete pads. Many pull-through spaces are available. Features include New clubhouse, sport court, Free Wi-Fi and cable TV, New outdoor pool, Playground and Laundry facilities. There are many adult activities available as well, but for this rally we are focusing on family fun for parents, grandparents and kids. Next to the clubhouse in the park, is the location of the new outdoor pool, where kids can play under adult supervision.

27

Friends Rally

\A/le =	Aurica Thomas day 101 40
When:	Arrive: Thursday, July 10
	Depart: Sunday, July 13
Where:	Friends Landing Campground
	300 Katon Rd
	Montesano, WA 98563
	https://www.friendslanding.org/
Sites:	15 Water and Electric Sites - w/dump
Cost:	\$155
Hosts:	Chris Wagner & Susannah Lints and Ray
	& Vicki Putnam
Rally	Friends Landing Campground is a
Description:	charming, grassy level park run by
	Grays Harbor Port Authority. This park
	is situated next to the Chehalis, a tidal
	river, and Lake Quigg. It provides easy
	access for kayaking and fishing. A trail
	that goes 1.7 miles around the lake
	provides lake views and is suitable for
	bicycles or walking. Large open areas
	allow us to make group campfires.
	Friends Landing is approximately one
	hour from Ocean Shore or Olympic
	National Park and Lake Quinalt. See the
	waterfall and visit historic Quinalt
	Lodge. Go for a hike but check ahead:
	pets not permitted on certain trails in
	National Parks. Check out the lovely
	Lake Sylvia State Park.
	Lake Sylvia State Falk.

Elk Meadows Rally

When:	Arrive: Thursday, July, 17
	Depart: Sunday, July, 20
Where:	Elk Meadows RV Park
	78 Trout Lake Creek Rd
	Trout Lake, WA 98650
	https://elkmeadowsrvpark.com/
Sites:	20 Sites: 9-(W/E Std.); 3-(W/E Prem.);
	6-(FHU Std.); 2-(FHU P/T.)
Cost:	W/E Std-\$159; W/E Prem-\$165; FHU
	Std-\$172; FHU Prem-\$179
Hosts:	David & Susan Reed
Rally	Nestled among the firs and pines
Description:	with jaw-dropping views of Mt. Adams
	with so many outdoor adventures on
	your doorstep. Disclaimer: Trout Lake is
	not a lake; rather a tiny town (with the
	best homemade pie at the general
	store). Nearby Gifford Pinchot National
	Forest has fantastic hiking trails, ice
	caves, soaring mountain peaks and
	majestic waterfalls. You can raft the
	salmon river, hike to Langfield Falls,
	climb over a lava bed or explore the
	Guler ice caves or Cheese cave.
	Take a short daytrip to Hood River
	for the Saturday market, golf, enjoy
	good food and/or some great beers in
	town. Don't forget to try the famous
	huckleberry milk shake at Andy's.

Quilt Retreat on the River's Edge Rally

When:	Arrive: Thursday, July 24
	Depart: Sunday, July 27
Where:	River's Edge RV Resort and Camping
	1309 Swedetown Rd, Clatskanie, OR 97016
Sites:	20 Full Hookup Sites
Cost:	\$210
Hosts:	Rae & Moss Mossman
Rally	
Description:	Let's get ready for our first annual, fun filled Airstream Quilt Retreat on the River's Edge. It will consist of an amazing quilt retreat experience that will leave you smiling from great new quilting friends, fun conversations, and finished personal quilting projects.
	This rally is perfect for beginning or an advanced quilter. Your host will eagerly assist you after registration with a list of things to bring including your sewing machine. Please consider joining in even if this is your very first exposure to quilting. We will gladly help you learn and enjoy the quilting hobby.
	This will be your favorite quilting getaway of the year as we enjoy sewing in a large, newly built lodge. We can leave our machines set up and come and go as we please. The lodge will be securely locked and only accessed by our OAC members by private key code.
	Please bring your bikes and scooters as we may break for a nice relaxing dinner in town. It will be easy to ride in town for any activities. Roads are very accessible and there are great shopping and restaurants to choose from. I even noticed a pizza delivery while touring the park.
	We will have great fun quilting and completing UFOs while enjoying nightly campfires. We will encourage a quilt show and tell at Saturday evening's campfire. This rally is where friendships are sewn together one stitch at a time!

Richardson County Park Rally

When:	Arrive: Thursday, July 31
	Depart: Sunday, August 3
Where:	Richardson County Park
	25950 Richardson Park Road,
	Junction City, OR 97448
	https://www.lanecounty.org/
	government/county_departments/
	public_works/parks/our_parks/
	richardson_park
Sites:	15 W+E only Sites with Dump in park
Cost:	\$107
Hosts:	Jim & Mary Kay Bash and Jay & Cindy
	Muir
Rally	Although the address says Junction
Description:	City, this park is on Fern Ridge
	Reservoir, located north of the town of
	Veneta, and west of Eugene Oregon.
	The area offers many opportunities for
	wine tasting and local breweries. We
	have reserved 15 sites in the "B" loop
	with a large, shaded gathering area. A
	very popular park, Richardson is the
	largest park in the Lane County Parks
	System at 115 acres. The park offers a
	boat ramp/launch area for boats, a
	swimming area with beach, and is very
	popular with kayak and paddle board
	enthusiasts.

Seafood Rally

and surrounded by the beauty of Oregon's wildest coast. Whether seeking a tranquil getaway or a base for adventure, their curated amenities and accommodations are carefully chosen for you to hurry up or slow down. Some spots are right on the Bay. You will be close to Cape Arago, Shore Acres, and Sunset Bay State Parks. There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		<u> </u>
Where: Bay Point Landing, 92443 Cape Arago Highway, Coos Bay, OR 97420 https://baypointlanding.com/ Sites: 30 FHU Sites: (12) W/F; (10) P/T; (8) B/I Cost: W/F - \$440; P/T - \$282; B/I - \$290 Hosts: Stacey Rovinelli & Amy D'Abraccio and Tony & Korrine Peterson Bay Point Landing is a modern camping and lodging destination, set in Coos Bay and surrounded by the beauty of Oregon's wildest coast. Whether seeking a tranquil getaway or a base for adventure, their curated amenities and accommodations are carefully chosen for you to hurry up or slow down. Some spots are right on the Bay. You will be close to Cape Arago, Shore Acres, and Sunset Bay State Parks. There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your	When:	
92443 Cape Arago Highway, Coos Bay, OR 97420 https://baypointlanding.com/ Sites: 30 FHU Sites: (12) W/F; (10) P/T; (8) B/I Cost: W/F - \$440; P/T - \$282; B/I - \$290 Hosts: Stacey Rovinelli & Amy D'Abraccio and Tony & Korrine Peterson Rally Description: Bay Point Landing is a modern camping and lodging destination, set in Coos Bay and surrounded by the beauty of Oregon's wildest coast. Whether seeking a tranquil getaway or a base for adventure, their curated amenities and accommodations are carefully chosen for you to hurry up or slow down. Some spots are right on the Bay. You will be close to Cape Arago, Shore Acres, and Sunset Bay State Parks. There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		Depart: Sunday, August 10
OR 97420 https://baypointlanding.com/ Sites: 30 FHU Sites: (12) W/F; (10) P/T; (8) B/I Cost: W/F - \$440; P/T - \$282; B/I - \$290 Hosts: Stacey Rovinelli & Amy D'Abraccio and Tony & Korrine Peterson Rally Description: Bay Point Landing is a modern camping and lodging destination, set in Coos Bay and surrounded by the beauty of Oregon's wildest coast. Whether seeking a tranquil getaway or a base for adventure, their curated amenities and accommodations are carefully chosen for you to hurry up or slow down. Some spots are right on the Bay. You will be close to Cape Arago, Shore Acres, and Sunset Bay State Parks. There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your	Where:	Bay Point Landing,
https://baypointlanding.com/ Sites: 30 FHU Sites: (12) W/F; (10) P/T; (8) B/I Cost: W/F - \$440; P/T - \$282; B/I - \$290 Hosts: Stacey Rovinelli & Amy D'Abraccio and Tony & Korrine Peterson Rally Description: Bay Point Landing is a modern camping and lodging destination, set in Coos Bay and surrounded by the beauty of Oregon's wildest coast. Whether seeking a tranquil getaway or a base for adventure, their curated amenities and accommodations are carefully chosen for you to hurry up or slow down. Some spots are right on the Bay. You will be close to Cape Arago, Shore Acres, and Sunset Bay State Parks. There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		92443 Cape Arago Highway, Coos Bay,
Sites: 30 FHU Sites: (12) W/F; (10) P/T; (8) B/I Cost: W/F - \$440; P/T - \$282; B/I - \$290 Hosts: Stacey Rovinelli & Amy D'Abraccio and Tony & Korrine Peterson Rally Description: Bay Point Landing is a modern camping and lodging destination, set in Coos Bay and surrounded by the beauty of Oregon's wildest coast. Whether seeking a tranquil getaway or a base for adventure, their curated amenities and accommodations are carefully chosen for you to hurry up or slow down. Some spots are right on the Bay. You will be close to Cape Arago, Shore Acres, and Sunset Bay State Parks. There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		OR 97420
Cost: W/F - \$440; P/T - \$282; B/I - \$290 Hosts: Stacey Rovinelli & Amy D'Abraccio and Tony & Korrine Peterson Bay Point Landing is a modern camping and lodging destination, set in Coos Bay and surrounded by the beauty of Oregon's wildest coast. Whether seeking a tranquil getaway or a base for adventure, their curated amenities and accommodations are carefully chosen for you to hurry up or slow down. Some spots are right on the Bay. You will be close to Cape Arago, Shore Acres, and Sunset Bay State Parks. There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		
Rally Description: Bay Point Landing is a modern camping and lodging destination, set in Coos Bay and surrounded by the beauty of Oregon's wildest coast. Whether seeking a tranquil getaway or a base for adventure, their curated amenities and accommodations are carefully chosen for you to hurry up or slow down. Some spots are right on the Bay. You will be close to Cape Arago, Shore Acres, and Sunset Bay State Parks. There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your	Sites:	30 FHU Sites: (12) W/F; (10) P/T; (8) B/I
Tony & Korrine Peterson Bay Point Landing is a modern camping and lodging destination, set in Coos Bay and surrounded by the beauty of Oregon's wildest coast. Whether seeking a tranquil getaway or a base for adventure, their curated amenities and accommodations are carefully chosen for you to hurry up or slow down. Some spots are right on the Bay. You will be close to Cape Arago, Shore Acres, and Sunset Bay State Parks. There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your	Cost:	W/F - \$440; P/T - \$282; B/I - \$290
Rally Description: Bay Point Landing is a modern camping and lodging destination, set in Coos Bay and surrounded by the beauty of Oregon's wildest coast. Whether seeking a tranquil getaway or a base for adventure, their curated amenities and accommodations are carefully chosen for you to hurry up or slow down. Some spots are right on the Bay. You will be close to Cape Arago, Shore Acres, and Sunset Bay State Parks. There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your	Hosts:	Stacey Rovinelli & Amy D'Abraccio and
and lodging destination, set in Coos Bay and surrounded by the beauty of Oregon's wildest coast. Whether seeking a tranquil getaway or a base for adventure, their curated amenities and accommodations are carefully chosen for you to hurry up or slow down. Some spots are right on the Bay. You will be close to Cape Arago, Shore Acres, and Sunset Bay State Parks. There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		Tony & Korrine Peterson
and surrounded by the beauty of Oregon's wildest coast. Whether seeking a tranquil getaway or a base for adventure, their curated amenities and accommodations are carefully chosen for you to hurry up or slow down. Some spots are right on the Bay. You will be close to Cape Arago, Shore Acres, and Sunset Bay State Parks. There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your	Rally Description:	Bay Point Landing is a modern camping
Oregon's wildest coast. Whether seeking a tranquil getaway or a base for adventure, their curated amenities and accommodations are carefully chosen for you to hurry up or slow down. Some spots are right on the Bay. You will be close to Cape Arago, Shore Acres, and Sunset Bay State Parks. There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		and lodging destination, set in Coos Bay
a tranquil getaway or a base for adventure, their curated amenities and accommodations are carefully chosen for you to hurry up or slow down. Some spots are right on the Bay. You will be close to Cape Arago, Shore Acres, and Sunset Bay State Parks. There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		and surrounded by the beauty of
adventure, their curated amenities and accommodations are carefully chosen for you to hurry up or slow down. Some spots are right on the Bay. You will be close to Cape Arago, Shore Acres, and Sunset Bay State Parks. There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		Oregon's wildest coast. Whether seeking
accommodations are carefully chosen for you to hurry up or slow down. Some spots are right on the Bay. You will be close to Cape Arago, Shore Acres, and Sunset Bay State Parks. There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		a tranquil getaway or a base for
you to hurry up or slow down. Some spots are right on the Bay. You will be close to Cape Arago, Shore Acres, and Sunset Bay State Parks. There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		adventure, their curated amenities and
spots are right on the Bay. You will be close to Cape Arago, Shore Acres, and Sunset Bay State Parks. There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		accommodations are carefully chosen for
close to Cape Arago, Shore Acres, and Sunset Bay State Parks. There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		you to hurry up or slow down. Some
Sunset Bay State Parks. There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		spots are right on the Bay. You will be
There are many things to do including hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		close to Cape Arago, Shore Acres, and
hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing, or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		Sunset Bay State Parks.
or simply just relaxing. Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		There are many things to do including
Come enjoy lots of seafood and the OR coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		hiking, crabbing, clamming, surf fishing,
coast with us. We will have a variety of fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		
fish at the meals to include local fish depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		
depending on the market. What better place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		•
place to spend a prime summer weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		
weekend? (Meal cost TBD at market price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		
price). This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		, ,
This is a seafood centered rally and meals are optional but bring your		•
meals are optional but bring your		, , ,
		•
I annetite		
аррене.		appetite.

Into the Woods Rally

When:	Arrive: Friday, August 8
	Depart: Monday, August 11
Where:	Into the Woods RV Park,
	8998 Enchanted Way SE, Turner, OR
	97392
	https://www.wvv.com/The-Woods
Sites:	15 W/E Sites (No Sewer on site)
Cost:	\$189
Hosts:	Janet Schober and David & Kathy
	Geese
Rally	Into The Woods is steps from the vines
Description:	of Willamette Valley Vineyards. We'll
	be welcomed on Friday with a
	complimentary wine tasting flight
	presented by Willamette Valley
	Vineyards winery ambassadors and
	we'll enjoy potluck style charcuterie to
	accompany the wines. Saturday can be
	spent enjoying the area and visiting the
	winery for lunch or dinner. Depending
	on interest, an organized winery tour
	or vineyard hike will be arranged for
	Saturday. The main event is Camp
	Willamette on Sunday, hosted by WVV
	where we'll enjoy a variety of activities
	including food, wine, live music,
	vendors and fun! Tickets for Camp
	Willamette are \$25 per person and
	payable at the rally.
	1

Crater Lake Rally

	<u> </u>
When:	Arrive: Thursday, August 14
	Depart: Sunday, August 17
Where:	Diamond Lake RV Park
	3500 Diamond Lake Loop
	Diamond Lake, OR 97731
	https://www.diamondlake.net/rv-park
Sites:	18 Full Hookup Sites
Cost:	\$182
Hosts:	Gary & Karen Ferguson
Rally	This is the closest RV park to Crater
Description:	Lake National Park, just 7 miles from
	the North entrance. The pristine Crater
	Lake, and the stunning scenery
	surrounding it, showcases Oregon's
	only National Park. Take the Scenic 33-
	mile drive that must be taken in a
	clockwise direction since areas of it are
	one-way. Do a slightly strenuous hike
	up to Toketee Falls. Take a moderate
	hike to the top of Mt. Scott and climb
	the fire lookout. The nearby Diamond
	Lake Resort has charter boat fishing
	trips and boat rentals for use in
	Diamond Lake. Other hiking, mountain
	bike riding, and stargazing
	opportunities are all possible for an
	unforgettable visit to this special place.

Let's Go to The Movies! Rally

When:	Arrive: Thursday, August, 14
	Depart: Sunday, August, 17
Where:	Sutherlin RV Resort (KOA)
	609 Fort McKay Road,
	Sutherlin, OR 97479
	https://koa.com/campgrounds/sutherlin/
Sites:	(7) – P/T 50a FHU; (10) – P/T 30a FHU.
Cost:	P/T 50a FHU - \$224; P/T 30a FHU - \$206
Hosts:	Kathy & David Geese; Rachel Collins &
	Chuck Goss
Rally	Remember those fun days at the drive-in
Description:	movies? Well, you can experience those
	once again at this rally. Formerly, a
	Drive-In movie theater, this KOA
	features horseshoes, Frisbee golf, bocce
	ball, outdoor patio with a fire pit and an
	oversized Jenga set, a clubhouse, and
	game room. Pet friendly! In addition to the nightly movie viewed from the
	comfort of your own chairs, there is so
	much to do in this area. Drive up to the
	Heceta Head lighthouse, go fishing on
	the Umpqua River, visit the Rochester
	Covered Bridge, hiking and biking at the
	Cooper Creek Reservoir, or explore the
	Umpqua Food Trail with U-Pick orchards
	and farms, wineries, breweries, farmers'
	markets, bakeries and cafes.

Go Fly a Kite Rally

When:	Arrive: Wednesday, August 20
	Depart: Monday, August 25
Where:	The Lamp Camp
	15301 Pacific Way
	Long Beach, WA 98631
	https://thelampcamp.com
Sites:	16 Full Hookup Sites
Cost:	\$336
Hosts:	Gary & Barb Crumley
Rally	This rally will put you in the center of
Description:	high-flying action. The WA
	International Kite Festival is held
	annually during the third full week of
	August in Long Beach. This festival
	draws famous kite fliers from all
	around the world and features
	contests, kite fighting, workshops, and
	a lighted kite show. Bring your own kite
	to share in the fun or just settle in to
	watch the show. You can visit Cape
	Disappointment Lighthouses stand
	sentinel atop windswept cliffs. So
	much to see and do on the Olympic
	Peninsula! Bring your bicycles and
	hiking shoes for the paved 17-mile
	round trip Discovery Trail.
	·

2025 International Rally

When:	Arrive: Saturday, August 23
	Depart: Thursday, August 28
Where:	York, PA
Questions:	https://airstreamclub.org/
Rally Description:	Embrace the timeless traditions of adventure and friendship while exploring and enjoying the sites and sounds of the Mid-Atlantic at the 2025 ACI Rally.
	Vibrant downtown York bustles with activity – from art galleries, shops and restaurants, there's something for everyone! And don't miss the York Central Market – a century-old building featuring over 50 vendor stalls filled with tasty treats and handmade goods from local artisans.
	History buffs will love the York County History Center, Colonial Complex and Susquehanna National Heritage Area, as well as the proximity to other historical sites such as Gettysburg National Military Park, the National Civil War Museum, and many others in nearby Harrisburg and Hershey. And York is also just 52 miles to Baltimore, Maryland and 92 miles to Washington, DC!

Pelton Park Rally

When:	Arrive: Thursday, September 4
	Depart: Sunday, September 7
Where:	3300 NW Pelton Dam Road, Madras,
	OR 97741,
	https://www.portlandgeneral.com/cor
	porate-responsibility/environmental-
	stewardship/water-quality-habitat-
	protection/parks-campgrounds/pelton-
	park
Sites:	10 Waterfront; 2 Waterview (All Sites -
	Electric Only)
Cost:	Waterfront - \$115; Waterview - \$108
Hosts:	Rachel Brown & Michael Swazya
Rally	This is a favorite camping spot of the
Description:	Oregon Airstream Club. Activities
	abound! The marina rents boats of all
	kinds, including paddleboards. You can
	go fishing, swimming, have lunch in the
	little café, take long walks through the
	campground or take a trip to Madras.
	There is a special dock for dog diving
	and swimming if your pooch comes
	along. Even Bend isn't that far if you
	want to explore a little farther away.

Wooden Boat Festival Rally

When:	Arrive: Friday, September 5
	Depart: Monday, September 8
Where:	Jefferson County Fairgrounds
	(Private Camp Area)
	4907 Landes St.
	Port Townsend, WA 98368
	https://jeffcofairgrounds.org/
Group Camp	29 Sites with shared water and 20amp
Sites:	power; dump facility on site.
Cost:	\$135
Hosts:	Mike & Nancy Burnett and Johnni
	Hansen
Rally	Enjoy the largest wooden boat festival
Description:	in North America located in Port
	Townsend, Washington. Experience
	300 wooden boats, 100 presenters, and
	50 exhibitors. Tickets are required to
	enter events and are not included in
	the Rally fee. Tickets include access to
	all boats, eight stages of presentations,
	vendors, on-the-water activities, kids'
	activities, festival bars, live music, boat
	rides and a Saturday night movie.
	In addition, without a ticket, you can
	experience this walkable Victorian
	seaport town that is surrounded by
	water and mountains with many
	wonderful shops and restaurants.
	•

Pendleton Roundup

When:	Arrive Monday, September 8
	Depart Sunday, September 14
Where:	Pendleton Community Park,
	1000 SW 37 th Street, Pendleton, OR
	97801
Sites:	20 water Only Sites; Pump-out
	midweek
Cost:	Couple-\$600; Single-\$400
Hosts:	Stacey Rovinelli & Amy D'Abbracio
	and Fabian & Danielle Mills
Rally	Your Rally fee includes three
Description:	breakfasts (Rooster's Restaurant with
	the rodeo court and Happy Canyon
	Princesses) and four dinners. Also
	included in the price is a private
	behind the scenes tour, Wednesday
	Rodeo ticket(s), a Tamastslikt Cultural
	Institute tour, and the Happy Canyon
	Night Show. Optional Tickets, limited
	quantities: Friday Rodeo \$34 each /
	Saturday Rodeo (finals) \$34 each /
	Tuesday Pendleton Underground Tour
	\$20 each.
	720 CdCm
	Cancellation policy: Full refund if you
	cancel prior to 45 days out. If less
	than 45 days, no refund (except if you
	purchase extra rodeo tickets, you will
	get 80% of their price). No refunds on
	underground tour tickets.
	•

Cascade Locks Rally

When:	Arrive: Thursday, September 11
	Depart: Sunday, September 14
Where:	Marine Park in Cascade Locks
	427 Portage Road,
	Cascade Locks, OR 97014
	https://www.portofcascadelocks.org/marine-park
Sites:	11 B/I sites with W/E and dump on site.
Cost:	\$140
Hosts:	Gary & Nancy Kneisel
Rally	Come with us and enjoy the weekend at
Description:	Cascade Locks, situated in the very heart of
-	the Columbia River Gorge. Bike the Historic
	Columbia River Highway State Trail that
	follows along the river, winding through old-
	growth forest, offering spectacular scenery
	and mist along the waterfall corridor. Go
	-
	sightseeing (we are the closest town
	to Multnomah Falls!). Set out to hike
	the Pacific Crest Trail. Walk across the Bridge
	of the Gods. Visit the historic Locks, the
	Historical Museum, and the Oregon
	Pony. Sail the world-famous winds. Windsurf
	or kiteboard, catch a gusty breeze. Fish our
	award-winning waters. Enjoy an epic ice
	cream cone at the Eastwind Drive-in. Visit an
	art gallery to see the area through our local
	artists' eyes. Buy salmon from the local
	native fishers. There is a lot to do in Cascade
	Locks, you will want to come back soon!

Beach Cottage Tour Rally

Depart: Monday, September 15 Where: Cannon Beach RV Resort, 340 Elk Creek Rd, Cannon Beach, OR 97110 https://cbrvresort.com/ Sites: 15 FHU Sites Cost: \$263 Hosts: George & Christine Tucker and Janet Schober Rally Description: The Cannon Beach History Center and Museum's annual tour showcases the town's vintage cottages and dream homes along with a weekend-long series of events, including concerts, a wine tasting, a luncheon lecture, and English-style garden tea. Heralded as the "best autumn event in Cannon Beach" by Sunset Magazine, the 22nd Annual Cannon Beach Cottage Tour returns with a weekend packed with activities featuring the much- anticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in The Oregonian and Oregon Home Magazine. The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on this event, please go to CBhistory.org	When:	Arrive: Friday, September 12
Where: Cannon Beach RV Resort, 340 Elk Creek Rd, Cannon Beach, OR 97110 https://cbrvresort.com/ Sites: 15 FHU Sites Cost: \$263 Hosts: George & Christine Tucker and Janet Schober Rally Description: The Cannon Beach History Center and Museum's annual tour showcases the town's vintage cottages and dream homes along with a weekend-long series of events, including concerts, a wine tasting, a luncheon lecture, and English-style garden tea. Heralded as the "best autumn event in Cannon Beach" by Sunset Magazine, the 22nd Annual Cannon Beach Cottage Tour returns with a weekend packed with activities featuring the much- anticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in The Oregonian and Oregon Home Magazine. The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on	Wilcii.	
340 Elk Creek Rd, Cannon Beach, OR 97110 https://cbrvresort.com/ Sites: 15 FHU Sites Cost: \$263 Hosts: George & Christine Tucker and Janet Schober Rally The Cannon Beach History Center and Museum's annual tour showcases the town's vintage cottages and dream homes along with a weekend-long series of events, including concerts, a wine tasting, a luncheon lecture, and English-style garden tea. Heralded as the "best autumn event in Cannon Beach" by Sunset Magazine, the 22nd Annual Cannon Beach Cottage Tour returns with a weekend packed with activities featuring the muchanticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in The Oregonian and Oregon Home Magazine. The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on	\A/I	
97110 https://cbrvresort.com/ Sites: 15 FHU Sites Cost: \$263 Hosts: George & Christine Tucker and Janet Schober Rally The Cannon Beach History Center and Museum's annual tour showcases the town's vintage cottages and dream homes along with a weekend-long series of events, including concerts, a wine tasting, a luncheon lecture, and English-style garden tea. Heralded as the "best autumn event in Cannon Beach" by Sunset Magazine, the 22nd Annual Cannon Beach Cottage Tour returns with a weekend packed with activities featuring the muchanticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in The Oregonian and Oregon Home Magazine. The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on	wnere:	,
Sites: 15 FHU Sites Cost: \$263 Hosts: George & Christine Tucker and Janet Schober Rally The Cannon Beach History Center and Museum's annual tour showcases the town's vintage cottages and dream homes along with a weekend-long series of events, including concerts, a wine tasting, a luncheon lecture, and English-style garden tea. Heralded as the "best autumn event in Cannon Beach" by Sunset Magazine, the 22nd Annual Cannon Beach Cottage Tour returns with a weekend packed with activities featuring the muchanticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in The Oregonian and Oregon Home Magazine. The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		
Sites: \$263 Hosts: George & Christine Tucker and Janet Schober Rally The Cannon Beach History Center and Museum's annual tour showcases the town's vintage cottages and dream homes along with a weekend-long series of events, including concerts, a wine tasting, a luncheon lecture, and English-style garden tea. Heralded as the "best autumn event in Cannon Beach" by Sunset Magazine, the 22nd Annual Cannon Beach Cottage Tour returns with a weekend packed with activities featuring the muchanticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in The Oregonian and Oregon Home Magazine. The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		
Cost: \$263 Hosts: George & Christine Tucker and Janet Schober Rally The Cannon Beach History Center and Museum's annual tour showcases the town's vintage cottages and dream homes along with a weekend-long series of events, including concerts, a wine tasting, a luncheon lecture, and English-style garden tea. Heralded as the "best autumn event in Cannon Beach" by Sunset Magazine, the 22nd Annual Cannon Beach Cottage Tour returns with a weekend packed with activities featuring the muchanticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in The Oregonian and Oregon Home Magazine. The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		
Rally Description: The Cannon Beach History Center and Museum's annual tour showcases the town's vintage cottages and dream homes along with a weekend-long series of events, including concerts, a wine tasting, a luncheon lecture, and English-style garden tea. Heralded as the "best autumn event in Cannon Beach" by Sunset Magazine, the 22nd Annual Cannon Beach Cottage Tour returns with a weekend packed with activities featuring the muchanticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in The Oregonian and Oregon Home Magazine. The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		
Rally Description: The Cannon Beach History Center and Museum's annual tour showcases the town's vintage cottages and dream homes along with a weekend-long series of events, including concerts, a wine tasting, a luncheon lecture, and English-style garden tea. Heralded as the "best autumn event in Cannon Beach" by Sunset Magazine, the 22nd Annual Cannon Beach Cottage Tour returns with a weekend packed with activities featuring the muchanticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in The Oregonian and Oregon Home Magazine. The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on	Cost:	•
Rally Description: The Cannon Beach History Center and Museum's annual tour showcases the town's vintage cottages and dream homes along with a weekend-long series of events, including concerts, a wine tasting, a luncheon lecture, and English-style garden tea. Heralded as the "best autumn event in Cannon Beach" by Sunset Magazine, the 22nd Annual Cannon Beach Cottage Tour returns with a weekend packed with activities featuring the muchanticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in The Oregonian and Oregon Home Magazine. The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on	Hosts:	George & Christine Tucker and Janet
Description: Museum's annual tour showcases the town's vintage cottages and dream homes along with a weekend-long series of events, including concerts, a wine tasting, a luncheon lecture, and English-style garden tea. Heralded as the "best autumn event in Cannon Beach" by Sunset Magazine, the 22nd Annual Cannon Beach Cottage Tour returns with a weekend packed with activities featuring the muchanticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in The Oregonian and Oregon Home Magazine. The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		Schober
town's vintage cottages and dream homes along with a weekend-long series of events, including concerts, a wine tasting, a luncheon lecture, and English-style garden tea. Heralded as the "best autumn event in Cannon Beach" by Sunset Magazine, the 22nd Annual Cannon Beach Cottage Tour returns with a weekend packed with activities featuring the muchanticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in <i>The Oregonian</i> and <i>Oregon Home Magazine</i> . The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on	Rally	The Cannon Beach History Center and
along with a weekend-long series of events, including concerts, a wine tasting, a luncheon lecture, and English-style garden tea. Heralded as the "best autumn event in Cannon Beach" by Sunset Magazine, the 22nd Annual Cannon Beach Cottage Tour returns with a weekend packed with activities featuring the muchanticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in <i>The Oregonian</i> and <i>Oregon Home Magazine</i> . The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on	Description:	Museum's annual tour showcases the
events, including concerts, a wine tasting, a luncheon lecture, and English-style garden tea. Heralded as the "best autumn event in Cannon Beach" by Sunset Magazine, the 22nd Annual Cannon Beach Cottage Tour returns with a weekend packed with activities featuring the muchanticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in <i>The Oregonian</i> and <i>Oregon Home Magazine</i> . The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		
a luncheon lecture, and English-style garden tea. Heralded as the "best autumn event in Cannon Beach" by Sunset Magazine, the 22nd Annual Cannon Beach Cottage Tour returns with a weekend packed with activities featuring the muchanticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in <i>The Oregonian</i> and <i>Oregon Home Magazine</i> . The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		
garden tea. Heralded as the "best autumn event in Cannon Beach" by Sunset Magazine, the 22nd Annual Cannon Beach Cottage Tour returns with a weekend packed with activities featuring the much- anticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in <i>The Oregonian</i> and <i>Oregon</i> Home Magazine. The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		
event in Cannon Beach" by Sunset Magazine, the 22nd Annual Cannon Beach Cottage Tour returns with a weekend packed with activities featuring the much- anticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in <i>The Oregonian</i> and <i>Oregon</i> Home Magazine. The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		
Magazine, the 22nd Annual Cannon Beach Cottage Tour returns with a weekend packed with activities featuring the muchanticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in <i>The Oregonian</i> and <i>Oregon Home Magazine</i> . The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		-
Cottage Tour returns with a weekend packed with activities featuring the muchanticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in <i>The Oregonian</i> and <i>Oregon Home Magazine</i> . The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		,
packed with activities featuring the muchanticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in <i>The Oregonian</i> and <i>Oregon Home Magazine</i> . The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		
anticipated home tour on Saturday Sept 13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in <i>The Oregonian</i> and <i>Oregon Home Magazine</i> . The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		
13th from noon until 5PM. This beloved fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in <i>The Oregonian</i> and <i>Oregon Home Magazine</i> . The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		
fundraiser for the Cannon Beach History Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in <i>The Oregonian</i> and <i>Oregon Home Magazine</i> . The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		1
Center & Museum has, for more than 20 years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in <i>The Oregonian</i> and <i>Oregon Home Magazine</i> . The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		
years, showcased numerous homes, many highlighted in <i>The Oregonian</i> and <i>Oregon Home Magazine</i> . The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		,
highlighted in <i>The Oregonian</i> and <i>Oregon Home Magazine</i> . The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		•
Home Magazine. The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		·
The home tour will be \$45 in advance and \$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		
\$50 the day of the tour. Paint and Sip on Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		_
Sunday, September 14th will be \$45. Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		•
Tickets are not included in the rally fee. This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		•
This event is packed with many wonderful things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		
things to do surrounded by the beauty of Cannon Beach. For more information on		-
Cannon Beach. For more information on		•
this event, please go to CBhistory.org		
		this event, please go to CBhistory.org

Joint OR/WA Rally in Bend

rsday, September 18 Inday, September 21 Drs RV Resort in Bend, Iterhous Rd, Bend, OR 97702 Indoorsbend.com Iter of the series of
ors RV Resort in Bend, terhous Rd, Bend, OR 97702 utdoorsbend.com es for OAC (equal number over and David & Kathy best things about joining a ting new people and making s. This joint Oregon
terhous Rd, Bend, OR 97702 utdoorsbend.com es for OAC (equal number oer and David & Kathy best things about joining a ting new people and making s. This joint Oregon
es for OAC (equal number per and David & Kathy best things about joining a ting new people and making s. This joint Oregon
ber and David & Kathy best things about joining a ting new people and making this joint Oregon
ber and David & Kathy best things about joining a ting new people and making s. This joint Oregon
best things about joining a ting new people and making s. This joint Oregon
best things about joining a ting new people and making s. This joint Oregon
best things about joining a ting new people and making s. This joint Oregon
ting new people and making s. This joint Oregon
ting new people and making s. This joint Oregon
Club and Washington Club rally is an opportunity with friends from the OAC ng new friends from our g club to the north, the n Airstream Club. nightly social hours, potluck If fun around the campfire. round is conveniently we can explore all that Bend
L

Riverbend County Park GC Rally

When:	Arrive: Sunday, September 21
	Depart: Wednesday, September 24
Where:	River Bend County Park
Wileic.	45931 Santiam Hwy,
	Foster, OR 97345
	https://linnparks.com/parks/river-
	bend/
Sites:	6 W&E Sites
Cost:	\$140
Hosts:	Bob & Sherry Hazleton
Rally	Linn County's newest park has been an
Description:	Airstream favorite. We will all be
Bescription.	together in the group camp "G" loop
	with just six sites. There is a picnic and
	fire pit area for our get-togethers.
	The park is large with plenty of paved
	roads for dog walking. There is also a
	one-mile trail around the park with
	river access. Nearby is Cascadia with a
	covered bridge, a state park with a trail
	to waterfalls and a trail along the South
	Santiam River.
	The Point Restaurant, back towards
	Sweet Home, is a local favorite.
	,

McMinnville Airshow Rally

When:	Arrive: Thursday, September 25
	Depart: Sunday, September, 28
Where:	Dundee Hills RV Park
	9750 NE Fox Farm Rd.,
	Dundee, OR 97115
	https://www.dundeehillsresort.com/
Sites:	20 Full Hookup Sites
Cost:	\$260
Hosts:	Jay & Judy Conroy
Rally	Join us for this unique opportunity to
Description:	sample world-class wines, enjoy
	upscale cuisine, and watch the
	exciting McMinnville Airshow.
	We will be camping nestled at the
	foot of the Dundee Hills in the heart
	of Oregon Wine Country. Archer
	Vineyards has a tasting room on-site.
	Also, within a short drive, there are
	numerous world-class wineries and
	restaurants to enjoy.

Joseph Alpenfest Rally

	<u> </u>
When:	Arrive: Thursday, September 25
	Depart: Sunday, September 28
Where:	Park at the River
	59888 Wallowa Lake Hwy,
	Joseph, OR 97846
	https://www.parkattheriver.com/index.php/rv-
	park
Sites:	20 Full Hookup Sites with 30 amp
Cost:	\$175
Hosts:	Florence Tramoni and Rachel Collins & Chuck
	Goss
Rally	Joseph is known as "Oregon's Little
Description:	Switzerland" for its spectacular mountains,
	scenery, arts, breweries, shopping, and
	restaurants. Alpenfest celebrates Bavarian and
	Swiss culture and cuisine: we will enjoy polka
	music, folk dancing, alphorn music and Swiss
	yodeling plus bratwurst, sauerkraut, strudel,
	and Terminal Gravity's seasonal Alpenfest Ale.

ELKAMP Rally

When:	Arrive: Thursday, October 2
	Depart: Sunday, October 5
Where:	ELKAMP East Creek - Mt Ranier
	184 Naugle Road,
	Mineral, WA 98355
	https://www.elkamp.com/
Sites:	13 Full Hookup Sites
Cost:	\$271
Hosts:	Mike & Nancy Burnett and Meredith
	Gee & Jeff Jones
Rally	ELKAMP (the name) was born out of
Description:	the two words Elevated Camping and
	has come to define the thoughts and
	actions of the hosts. It is their mission
	to elevate the art of camping for their
	guests. The park-like grounds are
	nestled among a cathedral of trees at
	the foot of Mt. Rainier. Conveniently
	located just a 15-minute drive to the
	Nisqually Gate of the Mt. Rainier
	National Park, this entrance to the
	National Park is the only park gate
	remaining open year-round. The park
	is also close to Mineral Lake, Alder
	Lake, Packwood, Elbe, the Mt. Rainier
	Scenic Railroad and Northwest Trek.

Fall Festival in Bend Rally

When:	Arrive: Thursday, October 2
	Depart: Sunday, October 5
Where:	Bend RV Resort,
	20001 Murphy Rd, Bend, OR 97702
	bendrvresort.com/
Sites:	20 FHU Sites
Cost:	\$308
Hosts:	Steve Cunningham & Gail McConnell
	and Rhonda Coleman / Ralph Emerson
Rally Description:	Enjoy beautiful Central Oregon during the annual downtown Bend Fall Festival! Browse artisan booths featuring crafts, fine art, and photography; taste favorite foods prepared by Bend's favorite chefs; and sample from an extensive selection of craft brews, northwest wines, and classic spirits with a local twist. Continuous live music will be performed on the main stage—be ready to dance when the sun goes down! Bend RV Resort is Central Oregon's newest luxury campground. This new premier destination includes five pickleball courts; a heated swimming pool and hot tub; "The Hub" fire pit area and clubhouse; a fitness center; and fenced dog park. The resort is ten minutes from Fall Fest and downtown shopping and dining, about five minutes from the Old Mill entertainment and shopping district, and near all of the outdoor recreation Bend has to offer: hiking, biking, fishing, skiing, nearby national parks, forests, Mt. Bachelor, and scenic rivers. Don't miss the beauty of Bend in the fall!

Dungeness Crab & Seafood Rally

When:	Arrive: Friday, October 10
	Depart: Monday, October 13
Where:	Elwha RV Park,
	47 Lower Dam Road, Port Angeles, WA
	98363
	elwhadamrvpark.com
Sites:	20 FHU Sites
Cost:	(4) Std. P/T-\$236; (1) Garden P/T-\$247; (5)
	Narrow P/T-\$212; (6) Private B/I-\$246; (4) Std.
	B/I-\$233.
Hosts:	Mike & Nancy Burnett and George & Christine Tucker
Rally	Join the fun at the annual Dungeness Crab Festival
Description:	(known as CrabFest!) in Port Angeles, WA. This is one
	of the most acclaimed food festivals in the country! The festival celebrates not only the aquaculture,
	agriculture and maritime traditions of the
	breathtaking Olympic Peninsula, but brings food, art,
	music, and Native American activities, into one
	spectacular 3-day event for everyone. Located on
	the gorgeous Port Angeles waterfront, the event
	celebrates the world-famous Dungeness Crab, and
	the bounty of the sea.
	Featuring over a dozen local restaurants, cooking
	demonstrations with celebrity chefs, Chowder Cook-
	Off, the Grab-a-Crab Derby, a Northwest spirits bar,
	local wine and craft beer, crafts and merchant
	vendors, live music, and many more events.
	Rain or shine, this is the crab party of the season and
	general admission is FREE!
	SPECIAL CRAB DINNER TICKETS ARE NOT INCLUDED
	IN THE RALLY FEE but can be bought in advance –
	Advance ticket holders will have a designated line at
	the Crab Festival for quicker seating and will receive
	a 10 percent discount on Festival merchandise. More information to follow.
	information to follow.

Harvest Bounty Installation Rally

When:	Arrive: Thursday, October 16
	Depart: Sunday, October 19
Where:	Olde Stone Village RV Resort, 4155 NE
	Three Mile Lane, McMinnville, OR 97128
Sites:	50 FHU Sites
Cost:	\$215
Hosts:	Rachel Collins & Chuck Goss and Terri
	Warren & Hal Hendrix
Rally Description:	The Fall Bounty Rally will continue to honor our year end traditions, most notably by hosting our final Board meeting of the year and installing new officers. The Old Stone Village RV Park is just outside of McMinnville, OR and right next door to the Evergreen Aviation and Space Museum and just a few miles from downtown McMinnville which is full of fabulous shops, restaurants, galleries, and wine tasting rooms. This is in the heart of the Willamette Valley Wine Country, providing many winery options if you'd like to explore some excellent wineries. We will have access to the new Clubhouse for our social hours and dinnertime events. We have the entire new RV site area for our rally so it will be just our club filling those spots! Other points of interest would include: The Oregon Botanical Garden; about an hour's drive and offers 80 acres of Specialty Gardens and is pet friendly. Woodburn Premium Outlets; 30 minute drive and very extensive shopping options Champoeg State Heritage Area; if you are interested in Oregon's history this is where it all began! Biking trails along the river are very nice as well.

Sea Perch Rally #2

When:	Arrive: Thursday, October 23
	Depart: Sunday, October 26
Where:	Sea Perch RV Resort
	95480 US Hwy 010 South,
	Yachats, OR 97498
	https://seaperchrvresort.com/
Sites:	10-Ocean Front Sites
Cost:	\$470
Hosts:	Florence Tramoni
Rally	Too much of a good thing? The Oregon
Description:	Club loves this rally site so much we are
	doing a second one this year! Come
	stay at the most beautiful oceanside RV
	park on the coast, where every site for
	the rally backs up to the ocean, it is
	literally a stone's throw away.
	Campfires on the beach, amazing meals
	in the welcoming lodge, beach walks,
	agate hunting, and shopping in the
	lovely town of Yachats. Scenes drives
	north and south with easy access
	wayside stops
	,

52

Friendsgiving Rally

When:	Arrive: Thursday, November 6
	Depart: Sunday, November 9
Where:	Silver Cove RV Resort
	3551 Hall Road
	Silver Lake, WA 98645-9789
	https://rvinnstyleresorts.com/washington
	<u>/silver-cove-rv-park/</u>
Sites:	20 FHU Sites – (13) Std. B/I; (7) Deluxe B/I
Cost:	Std B/I \$225; Deluxe B/I \$240
Hosts:	Dan & Micki Goldstein and Matt & Lise
	Driggers
Rally	Come join us for our fourth annual
Descriptio	Friendsgiving, a weekend full of friends, food,
n:	and fun before the start of the busy holiday
	season.
	We will celebrate with a full holiday meal with all the "fixins".
	diffic fixins .
	Silver Cove is located near Mt. St. Helens and
	is connected directly to Silver Lake. Kayaking,
	fishing, and strolling around this scenic park are favorite activities. Also, it's only a short
	drive to the Mount St. Helens Visitor Center
	where you will learn all about this majestic
	mountain.
	For a change of pace, you can also explore the
	towns of Toutle and <u>Castle Rock</u> , both less
	than a 10-minute drive away.

THE PACIFIC NORTHWEST AT ITS BEST!

Oregon Airstream Club

The members of our Airstream club have many things in common: a shared loved of bright shiny aluminum trailers, exploring Oregon and beyond in their Airstream, good food, pink flamingos and fun!

We look forward to meeting you at one of our upcoming rallies where we truly do

See More. Do More. Live More...& Laugh More.

Contact Us

Web: https://airstreamclub.org/oregon